BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND

The Playground AGM will be held at the Burton Arms on Friday 3rd December at 6.30.

All welcome, this is a very informal meeting with children encouraged to come and join in.

Many thanks to all those who supported the playground over the last year. Especially to Anita and her team for running excellent refreshments for the Vintage car run and the Playground Committee for their hard work. A special thanks to Mr Sleightholme for donating woodchips and all those Friends of the Park who continued to support this valuable village amenity.

The swing has been repaired and we are trying to source some suitable timber for replacing some of the stepping stones in the coming months.

Please feel free to contact Jim on 07523 286082 with any issues with the playground or the footpath (or if you find any sheep which have escaped).

The footpath will be closed for a week from the evening of the 3rd December as usual, sorry.

Kind regards Burton Fleming Playground Committee.



Edition #393

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER



Bin Collections

December/January's bin collections will be:

Green - Tues 7th/21st Dec Weds 5th/Tues 18th Jan

Brown - Fri 10th/24th Dec Sat 8th/Fri 21st Jan

Blue - Tues 14th/Weds 29th Dec Tues 11th/25th Jan

Mobile Library

Dec 2021/Jan 2022

The mobile library visits the village once a month and can be found on Front Street, near the Post Office.

The mobile library also stocks free COVID-19 tests.

The next date is Wednesday 8th December 1-1.20pm

www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk

Items for publication in the February issue should reach me by 25/01/22

Contact Carly and Rob Webb

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com



BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS -DECEMBER 2021 & JANUARY 2022



The Management Committee would like to wish everyone a very happy Christmas and a healthy and peaceful New Year.

The hall is now open for all activities, restrictions will no longer apply. However government guidance on Covid-safe measures will continue to be observed. This is because the Government is now stressing the need for people to "make informed decisions and act carefully and proportionately to manage risk to themselves and others". We will still maintain well-ventilated spaces, voluntary social distancing and we shall also continue to have a QR poster up. Hand Sanitising stations will remain in place, face coverings are now optional and a more frequent cleaning regime is in place.

The monthly Lottery we now have 142 numbers in the bag, the highest since it was started approximately 30 years ago and more participants will be joining in the New Year. Thank you for your support.

November 2021 Lattery Winners

1 st Prize	Mr R. McClarron	
2 nd Prize	Mr D. Joy	£15
3 rd Prize	Mrs E. Róbson	£10
4 th Prize	Mr M. Hayton	£5



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL WE ARE NOW STARTING A NEW YEAR i.e. 2022, it would be appreciated if those who pay through the bank would do so by 15th January 2022. Details below thank you.

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly. The profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. In December 2021, and January 2022 our collectors will be around for contributions for 2022. You may deposit them also at the Post Office or pay by Bank Transfer as below.

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to

their list.

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for a personal number or numbers.

A FEW THOUGHTS FROM ME

Dear Friends,

Two big celebrations form part of this newsletter. The first - Christmas - very important to me as a Christian, and secondly the start of a new year - important to us all.

Christmas is a time of giving, to each other, and to ourselves as well. I know that might sound strange, but I do think that we forget to give to ourselves. By that I mean -TIME. Time is so precious, especially at this time of year. There are just not enough hours in the day, are there? We dash around buying extra food, presents, cards, writing them, wrapping them, sending them off in the post at exorbitant prices. We do it every year don't we; I'm just as quilty. So I'm asking you to take some TIME out for yourself. It might mean a walk, it could be a drive out, a visit to folks you haven't seen for a while or even a G & T!! Whatever gives you a break, do it, it is your gift to yourself.

A New Year - where did the last one, or even two years disappear to, under the shadow of Covid, I guess. But a new year brings new hope, new adventures, new horizons to discover, so grab your opportunity to do something different, to break the mould in 2022 we must still take care, be alert to the dangers of Covid, but we must not let it define us.

As a Christian I believe that God is watching over all of us, that we must follow Jesus' command to love one another and to know that the Holy Spirit will guide us.

So I trust that you will have a happy Christmas and a jolly 2022, leaving TIME for yourself to re-charge the batteries, ready for the new challenges ahead.

Love & blessings, Revd Barbara xx



SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT'S

December 2021

Dec	5™	11am	Morning Prayer		Roger Askham
	5^{th}	3pm	CAROL SERVICE & HOL	LY COMMUN	NION at FORDON
					Rev Barbara
	12 th	11am	Holy Communion	Revd Alan L	each (our Curate).
	19 th	11am	Holy Communion with Ho	oly Baptism	Rev Barbara
	6pm		Village Carol Service		Heather Bingley

Christmas Eve

24 th	4pm Christingle	Rev Barbara
24 th	5pm Christmas Holy Communion	Rev Barbara

N.B. There will be a Christmas Day Holy Communion at 10am at Wold Newton.

26th 11am Benefice Service - Zoom from Rudston Church

January 2022

Please note the new order of services : No service on the 2^{nd} Sunday Jan 2^{nd} 11am Morning Prayer Roger Askham 3pm Holy Communion at FORDON Revd Barbara 9^{th} NO SERVICE

23rd 11am Benefice Service - TBA

16th 11am Holy Communion

30th 11am Service to remember 'Those we have loved'

A quiet meditative time with music, readings & prayers & to light a candle in memory of a loved one.

Rev Barbara

Prayer & Praise & Popins will be 'on holiday' on $27^{th}/28^{th}$ December & $3^{rd}/4th$ Jan.

Don't forget our fabulous CHRISTINGLE SERVICE, 4pm on Christmas eve, it's great fun, And our VILLAGE CAROL SERVICE 6pm on the 19th.



Revd Barbara



BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS -DECEMBER 2021 & JANUARY 2022



November Coffee Morning broke all records raising £240.00. There was a great atmosphere, lots of socialising and plenty of people meeting up for the first time in many months. Thanks go to all the helpers: setting up, cooking, selling books/bric-a-brac/raffle tickets/produce/washers up and cleaning up, we shall repeat it every month. This money is added to our Improvement Fund. Our next big challenge is to re-organise and update the toilets, which will also create a much needed storage space. We hope to have this completed springtime next year.

Farmer Ed's Pumpkin Patch was a new venture and the hall was in use for most of the time due to, unfortunately, bad, wet weather. We, the village hall, were responsible for serving up tea and lovely home-baked cakes at the weekends. We had a team of 7 ladies, for which we thank them for all their help. In total we raised £340.00, including the rental fee for the hall. A lot of fun was had by all that attended.

Christmas Whist Drive - following on from our pre-covid, ever-so-popular whist drives, we are holding a CHRISTMAS one on the afternoon of Thursday 2^{nd} December, 2-4pm, £3.00 including refreshments. There will also be a raffle, open to all.

Chairaerobics/Indoor Bowls have all started off with great success. Please come along and give them a try as they are also a great social event with voluntary social distancing and well ventilated spaces. Both include refreshments and allow you to have a chat to people you do not see often.

DIARY for DECEMBER 2021 and JANUARY 2022

Mondays - Chairaerobics 1-2pm £4.00 including refreshments

Wednesdays - Indoor Bowls 2-4pm

Thursday 2nd Dec - Military Whist Drive 2-4pm

Saturday 4th Dec - Private Party

Tuesday 7th Dec - Parish Council Extraordinary Planning Meeting 6.30pm Saturday 11th Dec -Christmas Coffee Morning 10-11.30am

bacon sandwiches/cakes/mince pies/Christmas Decorations etc Saturday $31^{\rm st}$ Dec - Private Party

Saturday 28th Jan - Our New Year Dance £12.50 Including Pie & Pea Supper. BYO Drinks, Raffle, LIVE MUSIC to "THE STICKLEBRICKS" with all your favourite dancing music.



BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS -DECEMBER 2021 & JANUARY 2022



We are taking bookings for 2022 please don't hesitate to contact us.

EVENTS in 2022

Sunday 24th April - Burton Fleming Tractor Run Wednesday 27th April - Bad Apple Theatre Group Thursday/Sunday June 2nd - 5th - HRH Platinum Jubilee- Display of Burton Fleming Memorabilia. Sunday 12th June - Vintage Cars etc

HIRE Rates: £10.00ph for residents/£12ph for non residents/£15ph for business etc/ weddings by negotiation.

Please note, we have increased our hire rates, but all those existing bookings, including clubs, will remain at the existing rate until the next AGM, June 2022.



THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders
Lovely gifts, plenty in stock or orders
taken

Order your SPECIAL advent calendars NOW!

KATE MERCER
01262 470556/07860 478867
kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com
10% discount on selected items

RUDSTON RASCAL'S PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup is now up and running every Thursday morning 10-11.30am at Rudston Village Hall.

Everyone welcome, £1 per l child.



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Next Parish Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 7 December 2021 at 6.30pm in the Village Hall. This is an extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council being held to consider the following planning application:

Ref: 21/04175/PLF - Erection of 2 livestock units and associated works and infrastructure on Land North of Grindale Road, Burton Fleming

To get the views of the village, parishioners are welcome to attend so that they can view the plans and submit their comments to the Parish Council before the Parish Council submit their response to planning.

Parish Precept

The Parish Precept and proposed budget for financial year 2022/23 will be considered at the next Parish meeting. If residents have any thoughts or ideas for any suitable improvements or enhancements in the village, please let the Clerk know by 31 December 2021 so that they can be included in the draft budget if appropriate.

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month at a cost of £28 please contact Jennifer Hobson Tel 07542874957

Spare roof tile required

The Parish Council are having trouble sourcing a suitable replacement roof tile for the bus shelter. If anyone has any spare roof tiles hanging around, perhaps they could take a look at the existing tiles on the bus shelter roof and if they happen to have a match then please let us know? Contact the Clerk at clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or call 07542874957

Members of the Parish Council would like to wish all the residents of Burton Fleming a "Merry Christmas and prosperous New Year"

